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A N N O U N C E M E N T S

THE 1983-84 FULBRIGHT EXCHANGE PROGRAMME WITH AFRICA

Froms Linda Rhoad, Executive Associate, and Suzanne McLauchlin, Program Officer,
Council for International Exchange of Scholars, Suite 300, Eleven Dupont
Circle, Washington DC 20036, USA.

Applications are invited for two programs in Sub-Saharan Africa for
US scholars:

A. AFRICA RESEARCH - Eight grants are offered for research in any
any field, in most countries, for periods from three to nine
months, and are tenable in one or more countries. Evidence of
of interest in the proposed project from colleagues abroad
is important. Deadline for submission of applications:
September 15,"1982. Contact Suzanne McLaughlin for more
details.

B. AFRICA REGIONAL LECTURER PROGRAM - Approximately fifty
lectureships are available at African universities in more
than twenty countries. Grants are tenable in one country
only. The Council will accept applications in all fields,
although, as you will note in the announcement, many
countries have specified the fields in which they prefer
candidates. Closing date: September 15, 1982. For details,
contact Linda Rhoad.

We also want to alert you to the visiting scholar portion of the Fulbright
Program:

A. GRANTS FOR SENIOR AFRICAN SCHOLARS FOR RESEARCH IN THE US -
Approximately 45 grants of four-month duration will be
available for research at US institutions. CIES arranges
academic affiliations, but scholars must make application
through the US Embassy in their home countries. Public or
Cultural Affairs Officers can provide the necessary forms
and details. Closing date: September 15, 1982.

B. 1983-84 DIRECTORY OF VISITING FULBRIGHT SCHOLARS and its
companion-piece, the OCCASIONAL LECTURER PROGRAM, will be
published by CIES in October. Many of the scholars listed
in the booklets are available for occasional lectures,
workshops or seminars and can enhance on-going programs or
assist in the expansion or development of new ones. A
separate listing of African grantees only will be compiled
by June 1982. For a copy, contact Suzanne McLaughlin.
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